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1. Reflections  

Note: Please share any feedback you may have on Section 1E.    

  
Also, if you're reading this via Facebook and/or in the unlikely 
event you're not already a subscriber, you can make sure you 
don't miss an issue (and you get it earlier, too) by clicking:  
http://tinyurl.com/ozgmxgs 
______________________________ 

A. Cynthia, my beautiful bride, and I: 

(1) Had a blast at THE GREAT AMERICAN TRAILER PARK 
MUSICAL at Asheville Community Theatre. Pictured with us: l-r: 
Chelsey Gaddy, Annemarie Brown, Marvin Sadovsky (in the back) 
and Mark Jones. 

Chelsey was outstanding, as always, in a stellar cast that also 
featured Dalina Hensley, Kristen Hipps, Reeni Lindblom, David 
Dowd, Mandy Bean and Dylan Murrray. Mark's direction was spot 
on, as was the music direction from John Crawley. Kudos, also, to 
Jill Summers for her scenic design and Stephen Veltman for his 
hair/make-up design (and many excellent wigs). 

!  

(2) Afterward, we went for an excellent dinner to the Korean 
House where the owner Kristina Im (right) stopped by to say 
"hello." 

!  

(3) We also had the pleasure of dining with Nelson and Mary Lou 
Sartoris at 131 Main where Taryn Kirkland (right), our favorite 
server, helped make the evening a memorable one. 

!  

B. During the week, I: 

(1) Made two new friends on a visit to the post office: Jasper and 
Liz Hohns. There had been a long line, but Jasper made the time 
go quickly. 

!  

(2) Received this picture from Susan Feinman that shows me 
celebrating Flag Day, which just happens to be my favorite 
holiday. Thanks, Susan! 

!  
  
C. Congratulations to:  

(1) My daughter and son-in-law, Risa and JP Reavely, on the 
purchase of their first home in West Orange, NJ. They have just 
moved in. 

(2) Elsten Torres on the upcoming release of his "biggest hits" 
CD. For more information, please click: 
http://www.elsten.info/ 

Note: If you're in the Miami area, check out the official CD 
Release Party on Wed., July 15, at Hoy Como Ayer, 2212 SW 9th 
Street, Miami, FL.  

(3) Michelle Louzon on being named WMYA Person of the week. 
To read more, please click: 
http://www.my40.tv/community/features/potw/stories/michele-
louzon-236.shtml#.VY_yFPlVhBc 

(4) Anne Lukach on the birth of Elliauna Carter Lukach, her latest 
grandchild. 

(5) Mary McGahren for booking a great role in "Your Worst 
Nightmare" on Discovery ID.   

(6) George Bruno, luxury barber and beardsmith, on his new 
position in Conshohocken at Sevan the Salon. For more 
information, please click:  
http://morethanthecurve.com/george-bruno-luxury-barber-and-
beardsmith-now-in-conshohocken/ 

(7) Jessen Yip on getting his Pennsylvania license for health and 
life insurance.  

(8) Pat L. in CA, winner of Contest #13: a copy of PROOF OF 
HEAVEN: A NEUROSURGEON'S JOURNEY INTO THE 
AFTERLIFE by Eben Alexander. 

All told,  there were 11 entries. And that reminds me that it's now 
time to introduce:  

***** CONTEST #14 *****  

One lucky winner will receive a copy of  JOURNEY INTO NOW: 
CLEAR GUIDANCE ON THE PATH OF SPIRITUAL AWAKENING 
by Leonard Jacobson. The book guides you along a path of 
awakening from the pain of the past into becoming truly present. I 
reviewed it in BLAINESWORLD #975 and enjoyed it. 

To enter: Put "CONTEST #14" in the subject line of an email and 
send it to: bginbc@aol.com . . . make sure you include your name 
AND snail mail address in the body of the email . . . all entries 
must be received on or before 9 p.m. on Monday, July 6.       

D. Reminder ... 

PLEASE HOLD THE DATE: Sat., July 11, at 7:30 p.m. ... you'll get 
to see me perform in BUSINESS SINGS BROADWAY, a tuneful 
fundraiser for Asheville Community Theatre. I'll be joined by my 
other friends and Asheville personalities in the poster (below) . ... 
For tickets, please click:  
http://tinyurl.com/pxn6jot 

!  

E. MR. CURIOUS HERE (about Amazon Prime) ... Do you have 
any experience with it; e.g., are you currently using it and/or have 
you used it? If so, please provide any feedback on the service 
that you might care to share. ... In particular, I'm interested in 
answers to these questions: 1. Do you like it? 2. Do you 
recommend it? 3. Are there lots of things not covered by Prime 
that you have to pay full shipping for? 4. What do you think of the 
movies and TV shows that are offered on Prime? 5. Do you use 
any of the other services; e.g., ebooks, photo storage, songs, 
etc.? ... Many thanks, in advance, for any information that you 
might be able to provide.  

!  

***** BLAINESWORLD BEST AWARD ***** 
  
This week, it goes to Deanna Mabe--my delivery person for the 
CITIZEN- TIMES and THE WALL STREET JOURNAL. 
 
I'm impressed that she always manages to get me both papers 
before 7 a.m. each morning and, also, I'm grateful that she takes 
the time to put them in the bottom of my mailbox (as opposed to 
throwing them on my lawn). 
 
And I appreciate the fact that she provides her phone number. I 
once had to call her because of a minor delivery problem, and 
within minutes, she had it resolved.   
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2. FYI 

Before you enter the [amusement] park, snap a picture of your 
parked car. You have no idea how much time we spend helping 
guests find their vehicles. 
 
Source: 13 Things Amusement Parks Won't Tell You by Michelle 
Crouch in READER'S DIGEST, June, 2015, p. 132 
 
Note: Use this same idea for other places you might have trouble 
finding your car; e.g., in parking lots. If there's a sign indicating 
rows, make sure you also snap that--and anything else that might 
help you identify its location. 

FYI, part 2 
  
A. Clips   

(1) Edie W. in PA: Hug Mobsters 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IwN4vFZETSY 

(2) Nelson S. in NC: Lars Andersen: a new level of archery 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?x-yt-ts=1422579428&x-yt-
cl=85114404&v=BEG-ly9tQGk#t=32 

(3) Lorre D. in NC: They're calling him the smartest dog ever  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zr3_mXJeP1g#t=11  

(4) Sheryl S. in PA: What a Brilliant Way to Get People to 
Exercise 
http://www.ba-bamail.com/Content.aspx?
emailid=10756&source=facebook&sourcemember=758011#.U6Kt
YfldURR 

B. Other 

To read each of the following in full, please click: 
http://wp.me/p1g9Ev-1VT 

(1) Depressed? Try Therapy Without the Therapist. (2) John D. in 
PA: Happy Birthday, my man.  (3) Bill K. in PA: Blaine, 
congratulations on celebrating your "almost 60" birthday. (4) Pat 
L. in CA: Of all the wonderful aspects of this week's BlainesWorld 
-- I really liked that Parents' TAO teaching!! (5) Marty S. in PA: 
Love that cake and can't believe you are that old!  (6) Why 
Women Apologize and Should Stop. (7) Kayla W. in NC: Please 
take a moment to nominate Full Circle Farm Sanctuary in the ABC 
News 13 Charity Challenge. (8) Kevin J. The New Face of 
Dementia: Diagnosis at a young age. (9) The Franklin School of 
Innovation: We are hiring! 
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3. Joke 1 

This has me thinking to myself: "Self, consider becoming a 
vegan."  

!  
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4. Reviews 

A. Saw INSIDE OUT, Pixar's latest animated film about a girl who 
is forced to move from her happy Midwest life when her father 
starts a new job in San Francisco. The change forces her to deal 
with a range of emotions, including joy, fear, anger, disgust and 
sadness. I thought it was OK, but not deserving of the fantastic 
reviews that many critics have given it. In addition, many of the 
jokes are too sophisticated for the intended audience. Rated PG. 

Note: Before INSIDE ACT, there's a Pixar short called LAVA. It 
tells the story of Uku, a lovely volcano who dreams about being 
sent someone to love. I actually enjoyed it more than the main 
feature. The accompanying song is beautiful. To hear it, please 
click: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=8f4BpGbVnDk&list=RD8f4BpGbVnDk#t=31 

B. DANNY COLLINS is now out in DVD format . . . my review 
from BLAINESWORLD #956 follows: 
A. Saw DANNY COLLINS, a sweet tale about an aging 1970s 
rocker who can't give up his hard-living ways. But when his 
manager uncovers a 40 year-old undelivered letter written to the 
rocker by John Lennon, Collins decides to change course in an 
attempt to change his life around. Al Pacino has never been better 
in the leading role, and I also liked the work of Bobby Cannavale, 
Annette Bening and Christopher Plummer. Rated R, though 
certainly appropriate for any mature teenager.  

C. Read BOGUS BALANCE: YOUR JOURNEY TO REAL WORK/
LIFE BLISS (Business Solutions Press) by Deirdre Maloney. 

The author, a self-proclaimed bliss builder,  looks at the question 
of whether it is possible to find work/life balance. She then 
presents stories from the lives of people who have managed to 
find their bliss--and shows how this can best be done. 

I especially liked her interviews with folks who she calls "my 
blissfuls," including this one: 
My title was never a big deal to me. I don't care what other people 
know about who I am or what I do. I'm certainly proud of what I 
do, but if I meet someone new I don't necessarily introduce myself 
by my tile. Being a minor celebrity didn't give me a rush. What 
gave me a rush was making a difference and doing a great job. 

In addition, I liked her bliss bits that were scattered throughout the 
book--such as the following: 
I think most people think that bliss is to have hours a day to 
pamper, mediate, cook the perfect roods, read all they want, etc. 
NOT ME! ... Bliss is feeling loved and respected in my community, 
and doing for others as well. 

And lastly, I found the various bliss builder exercises quite 
insightful. One, in particular, would be great for all folks 
contemplating a relationship. Maloney asks a series of questions 
designed to get you thinking about your ideal blissful life 
partnership. 

D. Heard GOD IS ALWAYS HIRING: 50 LESSONS FOR FINDING 
FULFILLING WORK (Hachette Audio), written by Regina Brett 
and rady by Cassandra Livingston. 

The author, a newspaper columnist and author of  a previous 
book that I really enjoyed, GOD NEVER BLINKS, has another 
winner here. 

She presents a series of short essays that focus on how we relate 
to her work. Each one is thought-provoking. 

For example, I could really relate to the following: 
There were two rules for vacation, and if you follow them, you'll 
have a great time no matter wherever you travel.  

1. Speak up for what you want to do and do it. 

2. Don't have any regrets at the end of any day. 

Good rules for vacation; great rules for life. 

The above sentence reinforces why I think GOD IS ALWAYS 
HIRING is such an excellent book. All the lessons contained 
therein apply not only to work, but to seemingly everything we do.  
  
Back to Top 
____________________________________________________
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5. TV alert   
  
A. BALLERS: Episode 1 on Sun,, June 28, at 5:25 p.m. on HBOS-
W; Episode 2 and future episodes on Sundays at 10 p.m. on HBO 
Dwayne Johnson plays Spencer Strasmore, a retired NFL all-star 
linebacker beginning a new chapter as a financial adviser. 

B. THE GOSPEL TRADITION; IN PERFORMANCE AT THE 
WHITE HOUSE: Sun., June 28, at 5:30 p.m. on PBS. (Note: 
Times and dates on PBS often vary, so check local listings.) 
Performers include soul queen Aretha Franklin, Darlene Love, 
Pastor Shirley Caesar, Lyle Lovett, Bishop Rance Allen and 
Michelle Williams. 

C. LARRY KRAMER IN LOVE & ANGER: Mon., June 29, at 9 
p.m. on HBO 
This documentary profiles the writer-activist who demanded the 
world take action against AIDS.  

D. OPERATION WILD: Wed., July 1, at 8 p.m. on PBS (Note: 
Times and dates on PBS often vary, so check local listings.) 
Filmed over 18 months, this three-part series travels the globe to 
tell stories of veterinarians using state-of-the-art medical 
procedures to treat wildlife. 

Back to Top 

6. Joke 2 

BREATHTAKING VIEW: The Milky Way from the surface of Mars!  

!  
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7. Websites 
  
A. Brian B. in NC: if you haven't watched it, look up Jim Carrey's 
commencement address at Maharishi U I really encourage you to 
watch it.  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V80-gPkpH6M 

B. Catch of the day 
http://m.mlb.com/news/article/132444096/cubs-fan-makes-catch-
holding-baby 

C. BLAINESWORLD, the website, remains up and running . . . to 
view it, please click: 
http://www.blainesworld.net/ 

To see a listing of books and/or books on CD that I have recently 
enjoyed, click "Blaine's Best" to the left and then "Websites." Look 
under the first listing: "Book and Music Reviews" and click the 
second point. 

D. Are you on Facebook? In the unlikely event we have not yet 
connected as friends there, please feel free to send me an invite 
by clicking:  
www.facebook.com/blainegreenfield 

!   
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8. Technology tip 

Gmail Formally Adds 'Undo Send' Option 
By KATIE ROGERSJUNE  

An email meant for your husband goes to your boss. A message 
meant for your bridesmaids goes to your mother-in-law. Or the 
nuclear option: an awkward workplace reply all. 

Just reading about it brings a familiar feeling of dread, the one 
that sets in about a millisecond after an email is sent too soon.  

For the rest of this informative article, please click: 
http://www.texomashomepage.com/story/d/story/gmail-formally-
adds-undo-send-option/42559/XkC9zOOFQU6sIVCvrQYLjQ 
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9. Joke 3 

Three guys are talking about how often they have sex. ... First 
guy: Once a day. ... Second guy: Once a week. ...Third guy: Once 
a year. ... First two guys: Then why the big smile? ... Third guy: 
Today's the day! 

!  
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10. A quote I like 

"No union is more profound than marriage, for it embodies the 
highest ideals of love, fidelity, devotion, sacrifice, and family. In 
forming a marital union, two people become something greater 
than once they were. As some of the petitioners in these cases 
demonstrate, marriage embodies a love that may endure even 
past death. It would misunderstand these men and women to say 
they disrespect the idea of marriage. Their plea is that they do 
respect it, respect it so deeply that they seek to find its fulfillment 
for themselves. Their hope is not to be condemned to live in 
loneliness, excluded from one of civilization's oldest institutions. 
They ask for equal dignity in the eyes of the law. The Constitution 
grants them that right."--Justice Anthony Kennedy, writing for the 
majority opinion in the recent Supreme Court decision that 
recognized same-sex marriages across the country 

!  
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11. Thought for the day 

Amen--and awomen, too, for the fact that the Supreme Court got 
it right! I'm so happy now that all Americans have the right to get 
married if they so choose. 
   

!  
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12. Advance planning department 

To read about each of the following events in full, please click: 
http://wp.me/p1g9Ev-1VT 

A. NC events 
  
(1) The Heart of Aloha Halau. (2) Mountain Made at the Grove 
Arcade, featuring Tebbe Davis. (3) Musical Service as Moral-
Spiritual Practice: A Folk-Rockin' Shabbat Service of James Taylor 
Music. (4) PUMP BOYS AND DINETTES. 
 
B. PA/NJ events 
  
Book Group lineup for Fall 2015 at Bucks County Community 
College.  
_____________________________ 
  
PS. Make it a wonderful week! 
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